CMT/ABATE, Inc.
Board of Directors Meeting

June 11,2006
The meeting was called to order by the Director and officially opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag at approximately 1:18 p.m.

Opening Blessing was given by Pastor Ron Baptiste of Robertson County.
MOTION – by Tom (Northeast Charter), second by Dean (Upper Cumberland) to accept Minutes of March Meeting as written, with name correction noted by Maria Carter. Passed unanimously by verbal vote.
 Brooklyn Tom presented certificates of appreciation to past Corporate Directors – Yog, Steve, and Wayne. Hopes we will all continue to acknowledge and appreciate what people do for the organization.

Brooklyn Tom addressed the fact that the agenda had to be changed as several members pointed out the By Laws could not be discussed until proper procedure had been followed.  
Cindy Davidson had a video on Safety & Ed she wanted to present which would take approx. 20 min. discussion was held and it was decided to show the video after the regular meeting for anyone interested in watching.

Brooklyn Tom continued to address the Board by stating his concerns with all the fighting and bickering within ourselves, we need to focus on working together, and addressing the issues. Charters could begin by writing letters to their representatives, target government officials not each other. He also advised that we not forget our history. Respect “patch holders” for what they have done. Participate in activities to bring more “positive media attention”

He also pointed out that charters are not sending in their treasury reports to the State Treasurer. This is required for Malisa to properly complete all reports required by law. 
Malisa reminded everyone she had given out all her contact information as well as what was required to be submitted to her at the last meeting in March. Anyone needing assistance or more information was welcome to contact her. Brooklyn Tom stated he expected all charters to be in complete compliance by the next meeting. 

Two charters have failed to attend any recent Board Meetings, Volunteer and Battle Ground. Suzanne stated she had spoken with someone from Volunteer, and Tom had spoken with Battle Ground. Tom will contact both charters before the next meeting advising them they may be disbanded, while giving them the opportunity to comply with by laws.

Discussion was held as to if the Sergeant at Arms position was needed, John Pierce questioned do we create position? Does the position have a vote? Bob Edwards stated he thought the Assistant Director should be able to handle the job. Although no formal vote was taken it appeared everyone agreed the Assistant Director would be responsible for assisting Director with keeping order and recognizing speakers.

Director requested holding election for the Legislative Chair and PR Chair Positions at the September BOD Meeting. After brief discussion, with a question by John Pierce as to this being a By Laws issue it was decided that this would be done. Again no formal vote was taken.
The subject of insurance for the State Office was again discussed. Owner of property has million dollar coverage. Suzanne had received quotes that would cost the State approximately $450.00 annually. Steve Lundwall stated that the NCOM attorney advised that we not obtain our own general liability coverage. 

MOTION by Twanger seconded by Dean that we continue to use only property owner’s policy. Motion passed by Roll Call vote.

Carol Simpson will be working on Campaigning. Before she spoke John Pierce stated he had asked Carol to oversee this as Legislative Chairman. Carol spoke about the Freedom Forum / NCOM in Kentucky. CMT will celebrate 25 yrs in September and she is looking towards a “joint venture” to celebrate. Carol had passed out White Rose stickers at the beginning of the meeting and she explained how they related to the three sets of three she believed in, the white rose, yellow rose and red rose were all symbolic of how you see someone. We need to lobby and campaign for those who have supported us, appreciate and acknowledge their support by helping them. Help can come in many forms, i.e. answering phones, putting up signs, asking others for their support. Carol will email everyone a list of who is running in their area. 

5 new successful republicans seated could mean replacing the Speaker of The House.

It is everyone’s right and responsibility to participate.

Pastor Ron Baptiste spoke briefly about the free biker’s clinic, this will be for bikers and their families. There would be no advertising of the event, it would spread by word of mouth through Biker Organizations. He asked that all charters consider doing a fund raiser to help.

 Discussion was held regarding the recent need for newspaper editor to obtain funds on an “emergency basis” 
Motion by John Pierce, second by John Carter to create an immediate petty cash fund of $500.00 for the newspaper, said petty cash fund would be reviewed by the State Treasurer on a monthly basis, and quarterly by the Board of Directors.

Motion Passed with Roll Call Vote.

Assistant Director
Dean announced that he had “Poker Run Forms” with him if anyone wanted to utilize. Great opportunity to make the “extra money”

Legislative Report:

John Pierce gave a brief recap of ROW Bill and Helmet Bill. 
With what was done wrong as well as what was done right he believes he has learned how to get the ROW Bill next year.

Helmet Bill in the end was put against pure politics and we should walk away with our heads held high, next year is next year.

After giving us the best 2 years he could John announced his resignation as Legislative Chair. It has been a fun and rewarding time for him and he will submit his resignation formally. His parting advice for the next person to step in “Always remember everything you do has consequences” 

Treasurer Report: 

Malisa left out several figures in the reports she passed out, gave figures which should have been inserted. She thanked the Charters which have complied by submitting their reports on a regular basis. Stressed again the importance for everyone to comply.

She has received a reply from the IRS thanking her for her letter of 3/22, they have removed all penalties assessed for 2002, and 2003. She will be working on 2004 next. 
Membership

Maria stated only a few charters have replied to her on the updates she requested, she has processed 141 new memberships. Mark from Dickson/Humphries stated he is working on their list and will be sending out post cards which will cost around $50.00. Maria has requested that no one “hold” membership applications, get them into the office. 

Discussion was held as to where the memberships should go, State Office first or to Maria?

Both Maria and Suzanne have lists, they will coordinate and combine to make a matching “master list”

Safety & Education

Cindy stated that she is still waiting on Grant. Will be meeting again with State.

Activities Report 
Prior to the actual report Brooklyn Tom called for John Carter to “officially” be made Activities Chairperson. No objections were raised.
John Carter – Update on the Waking the Dragon

Prelim reports look like we will “break even” on the actual event, approx. $450.00 was made selling beverages and ice, and three 50/50 drawings.
Remember we were rained out on the opening day of the event. As we have already paid for the next 4 years he feels we should consider very soon joining forces again with the Punkin Center for 2007.
PR Report
Twanger announced he is stepping down as PR Chairperson. He has made some good contacts and has good resources in local radio, newspaper etc. which he will pass along to his replacement. He announced he would be seeking the Legislative Chairperson Position and formally submitted his resume.
State Office Report

Suzanne thanked Kim & Dave Peterson for donating a scanner to the office. 
She has gone through everything at the office and has learned what she can “discard” and what she must keep. She asked for help in clearing out the many boxes of old information she does not need. She will be keeping back issues of the newspaper for anyone interested.

Suggestion was made that perhaps the best way to dispose of old files was a “bon fire”. Perhaps the files could be taken to the Tri County STR Rally and burned there.
 NCOM Representative Report

 Steve pointed out to everyone that if you are a member of CMT/ABATE you are automatically a member . Utilize the resources available to you such as the attorney, does not even have to be motorcycle related.
Newspaper

Jeanna was not present – excused by Director 
Dave Peterson gave a brief recap of what sending the Newspaper out 1st Class would accomplish. He also advised us that all bulk mail when not delivered in 3 days automatically becomes 1st class mail by postal regulations. Tom will follow up with Jenna to be sure she is utilizing any information on yellow stickers from post office.
Cindy still working on getting into schools, trifolds, grants, etc. Should have more details by next BOD.

WEB SITE

Bob had sent request to Google in November to help track what type of traffic we were generating, how people were finding us etc. They responded in May and the reports will help to determine the best and most important features for the State WEB site. 
MRF
John – Meeting of The Minds – held every September, he and Carol feel the breakfast sessions are awesome. Some highlights for this year: Right To Repair, HIPPA.
Statistics are showing that 90% of all fatalities are uneducated or self educated riders. Another 50% of these are alcohol related.

For Regional MRF meetings $100.00 registration fee is for an unlimited number of people.

OPEN FORUM

Bob Edwards requested information on getting event insurance- has had a problem for event being held Saturday. Brooklyn Tom will follow up with AMA and Nancy to obtain more info.
Mark Miller- Fundraising event Saturday for Bob Edwards Family. Bobs wife Terry stricken with very rare disease , medical costs, and costs for making needed adjustments and modifications to their home are soaring. Asks that everyone please support.
Marlin Rood- suggests that as charters invite local candidate to speak at your meeting.

Use every event to recruit new members. He also stated he would have no objections to the State taking back the STR next year.
Motion
To adjourn at 4:40 by Tom and second by Twanger, motion carried by verbal vote. Next meeting to be held September 10th in Adams in conjunction with the 
Tri County STR Rally.  
